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The Municipality of Spaniard’s Bay
July 26, 2021
A meeting of Council took place on the above date with the following members in attendance: Mayor Brazil, Deputy Mayor Stamp, Councillors T. Smith, D. Smith, Lundrigan, Ryan and Town Clerk Vanessa Butler. Councillor Jewer absent due to Illness and Town Manager T. Ryan had a prior engagement. All residents are invited to watch via Spaniard’s Bay Facebook page Live. Mayor Brazil called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm and welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Motion to Adopt Agenda
The agenda for the meeting of July 26,2021 was tabled.

It was moved by Councillor Lundrigan, seconded by Councillor Ryan, that the Agenda of July 26,2021 be adopted as presented.











Carried

Adoption of the Minutes
The minutes of the meeting July 5,2021 were tabled. 

It was moved by Councillor Ryan, seconded by Councillor D. Smith, that the minutes of the meeting of July 5,2021 be adopted as presented.











Carried
Committee Reports
Finance Committee
Accounts Payable

Accounts Payable list was tabled.
          It was moved by Deputy Mayor Stamp, seconded by Councillor Ryan, that Accounts Payables in the amount of $32,079.00 be paid.










Carried

It was moved by Councillor Ryan, seconded by Councillor D. Smith that Invoice for 
Roy Burry, PVR Chamber inspection in the amount of $720.00 be paid










Carried


Cash Position, Quick Stats, Income Expense Statement and Cheque Register were 

tabled for Council’s information. 
Joint Council July 7, 2021

For Information Only – Mayor Brazil Spoke briefly on topics discussed.
Planning Committee
Request for a Sawmill 

There was a discussion on the sawmill and the fact it does not conform with the Town Plan under the light industry use  in a residential zone. 

It was moved by Councillor T. Smith, seconded by Councillor Ryan to deny the request to operate a Sawmill as presented.











Carried

Eady’s Road – Application for a New Home

The Planning Committee will review and bring back a decision to council once the Town Plan has been updated. The area is currently zoned Residential Subdivision Area, the new Town plan will have it zoned Residential medium density and it can be reassessed at that time. The application will need further discussion, as the grading and responsibility of the road will need to be reviewed. The application will remain on the table.
Gas Tax Eligible Projects – Fall 2021

A list of recommended projects to apply for under the Gas Tax program was tabled. These are in addition to the roads currently being completed. 
1. Gerald Smith’s Lane – Off Anthony’s Road

2. Singleton’s Lane

3. Lizzy’s Gosse’s Lane

4. Perry’s Hill Extension

A quote was received from Concord Paving Limited in the amount of $23,100.00 to

pave the roads.


It was moved by Councillor T. Smith, seconded by Councillor P. Ryan to approve Phase 2 paving of the additional roads as listed above under the Gas Tax Program in the amount of $23,100.00 once it has been submitted to Capital Investment Plan to the Gas Tax Secretariat for approval.










Carried

Northern Cove Pond Road – Traffic Solution

Councillor Lundrigan declared a conflict of interest in accordance with section 207(1)(c) of the Municipalities Act as she has immediate family in the area.

She left the meeting at 7:15pm
A quote was tabled in the amount of $30,000 from Concord Paving Limited. Key people were absent from the meeting. 
It was moved by Councillor Ryan, seconded by Councillor T. Smith to defer for a Special Meeting of Council to be held for the public next week.













Carried

A general discussion occurred weighting options. The project would not fall under the Gas Tax Program for funding.  Council discussed pros and cons.
Councillor Lundrigan returned at 7:22 pm

Municipal Centre – Exterior Painting


A request was tabled to get quotes to have the exterior of the Municipal Centre painted.


It was moved by Councillor D. Smith, seconded by Councillor Ryan to approve the request to get quotes to paint the sides and back of the Municipal Centre.










Carried
ATV – NL Railbed

Signage – Deputy Mayor Stamp submitted a letter which updated the work being completed on the ATV trails in the Town by CBN T’railway. A request was tabled for funds to help erect signs at the intersections where the ATV trails must cross the roads using Tourism Committee Funding was tabled.


It was moved by Deputy Mayor Stamp, seconded by Councillor Ryan to approve $500.00 to aid in putting in road signs at important intersections with the funds from Tourism Committee.










Carried


Estuary re-opening – Request was tabled from Bay Roberts to open the Estuary for through traffic for ATV usage. There was a general discussion on future roads being designated for ATV use, possible seasonal access, and Environment and wildlife Department having the final decision.

It was moved by Deputy Mayor Stamp, seconded by Councillor Ryan to approve re-opening the estuary for ATV usage. Final approval will be with the Federal Government.










Carried

Parking lot Line Painting & Sealing/Firehall & Municipal Centre



Quotes were tabled to complete the sealing and lines at the Firehall and Municipal Centre by C & N Autobody.


Its was moved by Councillor T. Smith, seconded by Councillor Ryan to approve C&N Autobody to complete the Firehall parking lot at $1,315.72.










Carried


It was moved by Councillor T. Smith, seconded by Councillor Ryan to approve C & N Autobody to complete the Municipal parking lot at $1,782.77.










Carried
Letters
Streetlights – Northern Pines – Jack Pine Drive

A letter was tabled from Brad Roberts Development Inc. to have the Town to take over the Street lights for Phase 1. There was a discussion on the recommendations that need to be fulfilled prior to approval. 

It was moved by Councillor T. Smith, seconded by Councillor D. Smith to refer to Public Works for recommendation back to council.











Carried

Resident of Ridge Road & Costello’s Road – Flooding issues


Letters were tabled for residents of Ridge Road and Costello’s Road concerning the flooding issues and road wash outs. There was a discussion on the heavy amounts of rain we received in last few days and that crews have been clearing up the debris. Ensure future permits have measures in place to prevent flooding prior to approval. 

It was moved by Deputy Mayor Stamp, seconded by Councillor D. Smith to refer to Public Works for recommendation back to council.










Carried

Other Business 

Deputy Mayor Stamp spoke of the upcoming Elections. She has also applied for a Light Bulb Program through MNL.

Mayor Brazil commended the great work being done at the Recreation Centre.  He stated that there will be an immediate boil order in place, due to repairs on the Main Water Lines.
Adjournment
Mayor Brazil stated that the next regular meeting of Council will be Monday, August 16,2021 at 7:00 pm. 

It was moved by Councillor T. Smith, seconded by Councillor D. Smith, and carried that the meeting adjourn at 8:01pm. 











Carried

Recorder






           _____________________
Andrea
 
 





Mayor, Paul Brazil

